


 
The search committee for the Registrar has completed their interviews. Three candidates visited 
campus and met with specific groups. The committee submitted their recommendation to 
David Marx. The CFO search is underway. Patti expects that candidates will be brought to 
campus in mid-April. The goal is to have a combined staff-faculty open forum with each 
candidate at that time. The forums will be announced to the campus community via email.  
 

o Who will be moving to the new building? Any details about the student community or 
programs/initiatives that will be active there? 
 
The building will include labs, classrooms, offices, and meeting spaces for two departments: 
Criminal Justice/Cybersecurity and Sociology/Psychology. The first floor will have a 10,000 
square foot maker innovation space, which will be a centerpiece for collaboration for faculty, 
students, and the wider community. The University is developing partnerships with regional 
businesses, manufacturers, and healthcare institutions to share use of the space. Specifically, 
Patti mentioned that there have been conversations with Johnson College about how we can 
work together in a way that will benefit the community. Small Business Development will be 
located in the new building as well as University of Success. The Wellness Center will also be 
relocating there, which will put it in closer proximity to the counseling center and allow us to 
streamline those services. 
 

o Can we discuss security in Kressler Court and O’Hara and Hyland Hall? 
 
Kressler Court is the area behind Hyland Hall facing downtown. There have been issues there 
lately, especially since the counseling center closed, with people experiencing homelessness and 
those attending day programs nearby loitering in the area



periodically offers For Your Benefit presentations. Beyond that, Patti does not know of 
particular events. 

o Are there any staff members willing to mentor other staff members in some of their knowledge and skills 
to promote and support not only new staff members in their pursuit of professional development but also 
skill-building and encouragement for more staff who have been here a longer while but feel a little 
disconnected from ways to improve their toolbox of knowledge and information to pass along to others 
and help new staff feel supported and connected within the university community. 
 
We used to have a Connections program for this purpose, which could be broadened and 
modified if there is interest. Patti would be happy to work with a team from Staff Senate to 
develop a new program, but she feels it should involve more departments than just HR. 

 
• General updates from HR: 

 
o Fr. McShane is returning to the University and will be engaged and involved around campus. 
o The CDC has moved Covid into the category of other respiratory viruses. HR will now treat 

Covid in a similar way. Employees can return to work when they are fever-free for 24 hours 
without using fever-reducing medication. Just use your discretion and reach out to HR if you 
have any questions. 

o The retirement planning committee meets quarterly and reviews the performance of 
investments. Met West Total Return bond fund has been switched out with JP Morgan Core 
Plus Bond Fund due to its performance. Employee investments will be transferred 
automatically. 

o Any employees who had a voluntary 403B with TransAmerica or TIAA can move their money 
to TIAA on their own if desired, otherwise, it will stay where it is. Beth will notify employees 
who have these 403B accounts.  
 

• Open Discussion 
 

o Discussion ensued concerning problems with new Outlook. Attachments and meetings are 
being lost. The consensus was that some of these issues are caused by moving back and forth 
between the desktop app and the online app. Patti will look into this issue. 
 

• Adjournment. 
 

• Please email one of your representatives of staffsenate@scranton.edu with any questions or concerns. 
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